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Westside Subway Extension Project

The Beverly Press has inquired about our new round of community update meetings that begin tonight at the Los Angeles County Museum of Art in Los Angeles. Media Relations and project staff reported that these are the first community update meetings for the project’s Final Environmental Impact Statement/Environmental Impact Report and Preliminary Engineering phase. The project team’s activities during this phase include further geotechnical investigation, refinement of station details and selection of the location for the project’s three westernmost stations for board consideration. The team also will provide a station-by-station overview of subway construction issues. Two other meetings of identical content are scheduled January 26 and January 31, 2011. The story is expected to run this week.  

http://www.metro.net/news/simple_pr/metro-to-hold-community-update-meetings-for-westsi/
Testing of Stored Value Begins on Metro’s Rail Ticket Vending Machines

Two new features are being tested on Metro’s rail ticket vending machines (TVMS) – the ability to buy a plastic TAP card directly from the machine and also to load a set amount of cash onto TAP cards. Testing was started on one isolated machine at the Union Station and will gradually expand to 22 TVMs system wide. With these new features, customers will have an expanded network to purchase a TAP card, currently sold at over 400 retail outlets in the region; at four Metro Customer Centers; and by going to the TAP website at www.taptogo.net. Metro customers have been awaiting the convenience of using a stored value card to avoid stopping at the TVMs to purchase a single ticket or to load a day pass. Now, customers can tap at the gate, and board the train. At light rail stations, customers will be expected to tap their cards on the “stand-alone validators” to deduct their fares. These stored value cards will also work on all Metro buses that either deduct base fare, or permit the purchase and loading of Metro Day Passes without fumbling for cash. For more detail link to the article in The Source: http://thesource.metro.net/2011/01/19/ticket-machines-that-dispense-tap-cards-and-allow-stored-value-are-being-tested/
Procurement Status Report for RFP P3010 – New Light Rail Vehicles (LRVs)
We have issued Request for Proposals (RFP) Amendment No. 6 to all prospective Proposers that extends the proposal due by four weeks to March 11, 2011. The amendment follows the receipt of two requests for extensions, and staff’s determination that a proposal due date extension is necessary to preserve adequate competition. 

We are still awaiting the Federal Transit Administration’s response concerning the four unique solicitation elements that were approved by the Board for Local Jobs and Additional U.S. Component Content programs, a Metro managed DBE program, and local environmental rules for LRV production. 

Staff is presenting a Board Report for the January 2011 Board meeting that will offer recommendations on alternative procurement measures that will provide added flexibility to the solicitation while still pursuing the Board’s objectives that are inherent to the four unique solicitation elements. Staff briefed the Board staff concerning those measures and received feedback for possible incorporation into the final report.

Inquiries concerning this procurement during the blackout period must be directed to Victor Ramirez, Manager, Contract Administration, at (213) 922-1059, ramirezv@metro.net. 
Metro in the Community

Metro Volunteers kicked off the year celebrating the legacy of Dr. Martin Luther King Jr. Volunteers set up transit information tables at Supervisor Mark Ridley-Thomas's (2nd District) 19th Annual Summit "Empowered To Realize The Dream" held on January 15, 2011 at USC. We also had volunteers at Los Angeles City Councilmember Bernard C. Parks' (8th District) “MLK Gospel Festival” on January 17, 2011 in Leimert Park Village. In addition to bus and train schedules, the staff distributed information on the Crenshaw/LAX Transit Corridor, Expo Line Phase 1 and the South Bay Green Line Extension. 
Volunteers also supported One Community's Regional Transportation 101 Symposium in Pasadena on Saturday and provided information on the 30/10 Initiative and the projects the agency is planning and building to get Los Angeles County moving.



	

	








